
Previous: 7,880.8 PSEi change: -1.18%

High: 7,914.8 Best: SCC +2.14%

Low: 7,788.0 2nd best: PCOR +0.93%

Close: 7,788.0 2nd worst: SMC -4.24%

Val. traded (mn): 4,338.2 Worst: AEV -5.08%

Tenor Change Yield Tenor Change Yield

3 months - 5.7270 5 years +0.0320 5.8580

6 months +0.0170 5.9710 7 years +0.0410 5.9060

1 year +0.0060 6.0930 10 years +0.0200 5.9750

2 years +1.0050 6.9360 20 years +0.0320 6.0570

3 years +0.0110 5.8820 30 years +0.0020 6.1940

4 years +0.0210 5.8570

Previous Close Previous Close

PHP/USD 51.765 51.640 EUR/USD 1.1299 1.1299

Tenor Change Yield Tenor Change Yield

3 months -0.0207 2.4012 5 years -0.0083 2.3719

6 months -0.0132 2.4312 10 years -0.0108 2.5543

2 years +0.0002 2.3916 30 years -0.0087 2.9682

Philippine peso

April 16, 2019

LOCAL MARKETS

Key Events PSEi Snapshot

Equities

Bond Market Movement

Fixed Income

Local equities plunged as investors took profit ahead of the Holy Week break. Local fixed income yields rose after the Bureau of Treasury auction of 

Treasury bills, with investor preference for the shortest tenor. The peso strengthened driven by the increase in OFW remittances and progress on US-

China trade negotiations.

Foreign Exchange

OVERSEAS MARKETS

Global Markets

US Treasuries

US equities and US Treasury yields retreated after more US banks released their earnings results. Asian equities fell a little, while European shares

gained as surprising Chinese economic data came out. US dollar, on the other hand, remained flat even with mixed bank earnings results.

 The Philippine Peso continued to strengthen driven by the increase in OFW 
remittances and global risk-on sentiment after US and China were reportedly 
making progress on trade negotiations. The Philippine Peso closed at 51.64 (-
0.24% DoD). 

 Local fixed income yields rose after the Bureau of Treasury's auction of 
Treasury bills. Supply was skewed towards the shortest tenor as banks sought to 
keep their cash to be able to cater to client requirements during the Holy Week 
holidays. On average, the curve rose 10.79 bps led by the short-end which rose 
25.70 bps. 

 The local equities market plunged as investors took profit ahead of the Holy 
Week break. Holding firms and services sectors led the decline, dropping by 
2.17% and 1.15%, respectively. The PSEi closed at 7,787.98 (-1.18% DoD). 

 President Rodrigo R. Duterte finally signed the 2019 national budget into law. 
The passing of the budget amounting to Php3.757 trillion was delayed for four 
months. According to Executive Secretary Salvador C. Medialdea. President 
Duterte vetoed about Php95.3 billion in appropriations in the details of DPWH 
programs/projects which are not within the programmed priorities.  

 Universal Robina Corporation (PSE Ticker: URC) reported its net income 
attributable to equity holders of the parent at Php9.2 billion in 2018, a 15% 
decrease from previous year. The decrease was attributed to lower operating 
income, higher finance cost, and foreign exchange losses. URC's cost of sales 
increased to Php90.332 billion in 2018, a 5.4% jump from 2017, due to higher 
sales leading to higher cost of commodities and other raw and packaging 
materials. 
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 US equities retreated after more banks released their first quarter results. 
Optimism from JP Morgan's strong earnings waned after Goldman Sachs reported 
weaker-than-expected results while Citigroup just matched consensus 
expectations. The DJIA closed at 26,384.77 (-0.10% DoD), while the S&P500 
ended at 2,905.58 (-0.06% DoD). 

 European shares gained led by bank shares as surprising Chinese economic data 
and IMF's pledge to support global growth continue to buoy the market.. The MSCI 
Europe closed at 130.90 (+0.11% DoD).   

 Asian equities slightly fell as investors in the region second-guessed the rebound 
in Chinese economic data. The MSCI APxJ closed at 542.34 (-0.10% DoD). 

 US Treasury yields reversed and slightly fell as bank earnings results weakened 
the stock market, thereby making investors move to safer haven assets. On 
average, yields fell by 1.02 bps, with the 10-year falling by 1.08 bps to 2.5543%. 

 The US Dollar remained flat amidst the flat bank earnings results, as well as 
President Trump's statements blaming the Federal Reserve for the economic 
slowdown in the US. The DXY Index closed at 96.9420 (-0.03% DoD). 

 


